
 
 

 
 

April 13, 2021 
 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn: Filing Center 
201 High Street, SE, Suite 100 
P.O. Box 1088 
Salem, OR  97308-1088 
 
RE: UM 1020 – Portland General Electric Company’s Request for Proposal for Retail 

Marketing Services for Residential and Small Commercial Voluntary Renewable 
Energy Program and Acquisition of Renewable Energy Certificates to Offset 
Participant Usage 

 
Portland General Electric Company (PGE) submits the draft of its Request for Proposal 
(RFP) for Retail Marketing Services, Outreach Services, and/or Renewable Energy 
Certificate Supply for PGE’s Residential and Small Commercial Renewable Energy Products. 
PGE’s current contracts expire December 31, 2021. Due to the absence of the Commission’s 
Portfolio Options Committee, PGE is filing this draft to give stakeholders the opportunity to 
provide any feedback on the draft document before it is released to bidders. It must be noted 
that this document is a draft only and is not a finalized RFP. Stakeholders will be invited by 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon Staff to file written comments on this draft RFP before it 
proceeds to a Public Meeting.  
 
PGE is targeting a May 18 approval date for this RFP so the final RFP can be released to 
bidders on May 20. Stakeholders should submit written comments on PGE’s draft RFP 
documents no later than April 30, 2021.  
 
Please direct questions or comments regarding this filing to Casey Manley at (503) 464-8258.  
Please direct your communications related to this filing to the following email address:  
pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 /s/ Robert Macfarlane 
  
 Robert Macfarlane 
 Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 
 
 
Enclosure 
cc:  Eric Shierman, OPUC Staff 

Portland General Electric 
121 SW Sa lmon Street· Portland, Ore. 97204 


